From: Medler, Lisa 
Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 3:42 PM
Subject: Update on 2022 Frameworks Release


Dear Superintendents and Accountability Contacts, 

Thank you for your patience as we determined next steps on the preliminary frameworks. We are pleased to announce that preliminary frameworks will be released on Friday, September 2 to districts and then Thursday, September 8 publicly.  The department is making an adjustment to the 2022 transitional frameworks in further recognition of the transitional year, as described below.

Description of the Delay.  In the preliminary run of the frameworks and in talking with some districts, we learned that there were some issues with participation data.  As a reminder, plan types are decreased by one level when a school or district is below 95% participation in two or more content areas after parent excusals are removed.  CDE staff spent last week talking in depth with select districts to understand their participation data. Through this process, data limitations and errors were discovered that were not addressed during the Student Biographical Data (SBD) review process. The SBD is the review process that provides an opportunity for districts to review their data before they finalize student codes (e.g., parent excusals, proper coding for students that withdrew).    

Resulting Solution.  Given that this is a transitional year for accountability and there were data accuracy issues, Commissioner Anthes has approved removing the “decreased due to participation” requirement within the 2022 transitional frameworks. Therefore, no schools and districts will receive a plan type that is lowered due to this policy in 2022. Note that the requirement will resume for the 2023 frameworks. The department is re-running frameworks now for all schools and districts to remove the “decreased due to participation” requirement. The department will also continue to collaborate with districts to improve training and support around the coding process, as well as increase communications about the importance of the SBD process and its bearing on the accountability system. 

Other Timeline Updates. In considering the impacts of the frameworks delay, the department is adjusting some other related accountability timelines
· Accreditation Form and Request to Reconsider Process:  The Accreditation form due date has been extended from September 15th to September 23rd. The form will be released to districts in the Accreditation Portal within the UIP online system when frameworks are released. The deadline for final request to reconsider materials has been extended to October 25th. Note that the State Board rule on the 90% total participation eligibility requirement remains in place.  
· Unified Improvement Plans (UIPs):  The department is extending the UIP submission deadline to October 25th.  Districts may submit for public posting/review at any point in advance of this deadline.

We are grateful to the districts that collaborated with us to dive into their student data last week.  Everyone’s assistance and grace has been greatly appreciated.  Please let me know if you have any questions in the meantime.  Thanks again, Lisa Medler
